
The ultimate husband in Chinese chapter 5191-5200 

Chapter 5191 

“The dignified Chunyang Palace Dan Pavilion Master, but doing this kind of thing, tsk 
tsk, it’s really thrown into the Chunyang Palace’s face.” 

When saying this, Ye Xingyu gave Chen Shangzhi an approving look. 

The younger brother is really witty. This move is the first to be strong. I didn’t think of it 
just now. As long as I agree with the younger brother, even if someone comes, Yue 
Feng alone can’t argue. 

Haha… I 

was the perpetrator, but at this moment I turned into a witness, which is really cool. 

Nima! 

Hearing this, Yue Feng’s face instantly became extremely gloomy. He never thought 
that Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi would be so sinister and despicable, that the wicked 
would sue first? 

Thinking to himself, Yue Feng said coldly to Ye Xingyu: “You don’t have a lot of blood, 
you know what’s going on, you know.” 

Crash…. As 

he was talking, he heard footsteps outside, and then, Deng Shiqi and Ji An elder walked 
in quickly. Because of the quiet night, the brothers Yue Feng and Ye Xingyu were 
arguing loudly. Everyone heard the movement and came to check the situation. 

At the same time, Xiaorou heard the quarrel and rushed over. 

This… 

At this moment, everyone was stunned when they saw the situation in the room, and 
their expressions were extremely complicated. 

I saw that Yue Feng was full of anger and was confronting the Ye Xingyu brothers. 

On the soft collapse, Jiang Hongyu was lying there with her eyes closed, unconscious, 
but her face was showing an unusual blush, obviously being drugged. 
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“what’s the situation?” 

“The three men, what are they doing in Jiang Hongyu’s room?” 

“Could it be that the three of them are drugging Jiang Hongyu and preparing to…” The 

discussion kept coming, Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi were a little flustered, but 
looked at each other After a glance, he has the confidence again. 

The two brothers, who identified Yue Feng together, were afraid of something. 

“Sister Hongyu!” 

At this moment, Xiaorou reacted, walking quickly to Ruantan, shaking Jiang Hongyu 
gently, and calling out constantly. 

However, at this time, Jiang Hongyu’s body’s medicinal power was attacked, and there 
was no reaction at all. 

Seeing this situation, Deng Shiqi also regained his senses and looked at Yue Feng with 
complicated eyes: “George Yue, what’s going on?” As he spoke, he looked at the Ye 
Xingyu brothers subconsciously. 

The scene in front of him was so chaotic that even Deng Shiqi couldn’t figure it out for a 
while. 

Yue Feng took a deep breath and was about to open his mouth to explain, but he was 
interrupted by Chen Shangzhi before he could say a word. 

“Sect Master Deng.” 

Chen Shangzhi took a step forward, first bowed respectfully at Deng Shiqi, and then 
said solemnly, “That’s it, my senior brother and I couldn’t sleep at night, so we went out 
for a walk together, but passed by Senior Sister Hongyu’s. When we heard movement 
inside the room, we felt curious and called for the door. But there was no answer in the 
room.” 

“Senior brother and I, the more we thought about it, the more we went in.” 

“The scene at that time made me Senior Brother and I were shocked. We both clearly 
saw that while Senior Sister Hongyu was drunk, Yue Feng was pulling on her skirt, 
trying to forcibly stain her. 

” , Senior Sister Hongyu’s innocence is completely ruined.” 



When he said this, Chen Shangzhi did not forget to look at Yue Feng with contempt, as 
if it were true. 

“Not bad…” 

Ye Xingyu hurriedly answered, “Just now, it was really close, Hongyu was going to be 
poisoned by him.” 

After saying that, Ye Xingyu looked at Yue Feng viciously and shouted angrily: “You 
really know people, you know your face, you don’t know your heart, Yue Feng, you can’t 
see that you are honest and honest on the surface, but you are such a person behind 
your back.” 

“You are the pavilion master of the Dan Pavilion, and Hongyu is the elder disciple of the 
palace master. You are her elder, but you are so bold, and you have done such a thing, 
and you have lost all the face of Chunyang Palace.” The 

words were righteous and could not be refuted. 

I have to say that the two brothers cooperated very well. At this time, when they sang 
together, they only described Yue Feng as a despicable and shameless womanizer. 
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Wow! 

The voice fell, everyone was in an uproar, and everyone’s eyes were focused on Yue 
Feng, which was extremely complicated. 

“I didn’t expect that the Pill Pavilion’s pavilion master turned out to be such a person.” 

“Yeah, looking at the appearance, it is so dirty in secret … 

“ 

He whispered, but Deng Shiqi frowned secretly. To be honest, although he didn’t get 
along with Yue Feng much, he didn’t believe that Yue Feng would be such a person. 

“You shut up!” 

At this moment, Xiaorou reacted, first looking at Ye Xingyu, then at Chen Shangzhi, and 
shouted crisply: “Our pavilion master is not such a person, don’t try to slander him. 

” At the time, Xiao Rou looked at Yue Feng, her delicate face full of trust. 



Since Yue Feng was named the Pavilion Master of the Pill Pavilion, he spent most of his 
time in the Pill Pavilion. During this period, Xiaorou, as a personal maid and Dan Tong, 
has been taking care of his diet and daily life. 

If Yue Feng was a lecher, he would have been able to resist Xiaorou for a long time, but 
he never did. On the contrary, he paid great attention to the dislike of men and women. 

How could such a decent gentleman sneak into Jiang Hongyu’s room in the middle of 
the night and plot against her? 

These Ye Xingyu brothers are obviously slander. 

Listening to Xiaorou’s shout, the expressions of the people around did not fluctuate in 
the slightest. You must know that this Xiaorou is Yue Feng’s Dan Tong, the person 
closest to him, and he is very likely to cover up. 

Ha ha… 

Chen Shangzhi’s mind turned fast, and he also thought of this at this time, and 
immediately smiled coldly: “This little girl, you are Yue Feng’s Dan Tong, and you must 
speak to him.” As he spoke 

, he admired Xiaorou . That slim figure. 

Chunyang Palace is really outstanding. A Jiang Hongyu has already made people 
fascinated. I didn’t expect that the girl Dantong beside Yue Feng was also a proper 
beauty embryo. 

When the words fell, Ye Xingyu nodded and said, “Yes, I even suspect that Yue Feng is 
going to do something wrong tonight, and you also participated. Maybe, you were 
outside before, right?” 

Shuh! 

Hearing this, Xiaorou’s delicate face instantly flushed red, and she said shyly and 
angrily, “You…you are talking nonsense…” She is not yet an adult, and she has only a 
limited understanding of men’s and women’s affairs. When faced with such blatant 
slander from Ye Xingyu brothers, how could he bear it. 

Haha… 

Seeing Xiaorou’s reaction, Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi looked at each other and 
sneered. 

A little girl, dare to fight us? You are still too young. 



call! 

At this moment, Yue Feng took a deep breath, suppressed the anger in his heart, and 
said to Deng Shiqi: “Sect Master, these two people are completely confounding right 
and wrong, the real situation is that Ye Xingyu wants to sully Jiang Hongyu, and his 
junior brother, It’s just outside the door.” 

“And at the last critical moment, I was interrupted, so I became angry and slandered me 
in turn.” 

“I am also the Pill Pavilion Master of Chunyang Palace, how can I do this kind of thing. 
The thing about self-destructing the festival?” The 

words were loud and clear. 

This…. 

At this moment, upon hearing Yue Feng’s explanation, Deng Shiqi and the others 
around him pondered, and the room fell silent. 

Especially Deng Shiqi, his brows were furrowed, and it was difficult to make a decision 
for a while. 

Both sides have their own opinions. Who is true and who is false? 

“Miss Xiaorou!” 

After a few seconds, Deng Shiqi thought of something, took out a jade pendant from his 
body, handed it to Xiaorou, and instructed: “Put the jade pendant on Hongyu’s 
Qingming point, she will wait for a while. I can wake up.” 

Deng Shiqi could see that Jiang Hongyu was drugged and could not wake up for a 
while, but as the head of Beihai Xingsu, he naturally had a unique way. 

The jade pendant on his body is carved from ten thousand years of cold jade, and the 
cold air is overwhelming. As long as a person who is unconscious, puts the jade 
pendant on the designated acupoint, he will soon wake up. 

The reason for this is because Deng Shiqi is really difficult to decide. The only way now 
is to wake Jiang Hongyu. She is a victim and must know something. 

Um! 

Xiaorou is well-behaved and clever, she immediately understood what Deng Shiqi 
meant, and nodded immediately. 
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Afterwards, Xiaorou took the jade pendant, and under Deng Shiqi’s instruction, gently 
placed it on Jiang Hongyu’s Qingming point. 

For a while, all eyes in the room were staring at Jiang Hongyu, waiting for her reaction. 

Oops… 

Seeing this scene, Ye Xingyu suddenly became nervous. When Jiang Hongyu woke up, 
he would definitely not be able to get rid of the suspicion. After all, he just took the 
initiative to send Jiang Hongyu a sober medicine. 

For a time, Ye Xingyu became more flustered the more he thought about it, and he 
could hardly stand still. 

At this moment, Chen Shangzhi walked over slowly, patted Ye Xingyu on the shoulder 
lightly, and said in a low voice, “Senior brother, don’t panic, even if Sister Hongyu wakes 
up, we will be fine.” 

“Wait a minute. Just look at me and act.” 

When he said this, Chen Shangzhi looked confident. 

call! 

Hearing this, Ye Xingyu breathed a sigh of relief and calmed down. He knew this junior 
brother too well, and he would not be so confident without full confidence. 

“Hmm…” 

At this moment, under the influence of Yu Pei’s chill, Jiang Hongyu, who had been in a 
coma, let out a low moan, and Youyou woke up. But the body is still a little soft. 

Um? 

The moment she opened her eyes, seeing so many people in the room, Jiang Hongyu’s 
delicate body trembled, and she was stunned. 

what’s the situation? what happened? 

The next second, I found that the long skirt on my body had obviously been touched. 
Jiang Hongyu’s face was even redder, and she was also a little angry. Did someone try 
to do something wrong while I was sleeping? 

But fortunately, he was covered with a dress. 



At this time, Jiang Hongyu hadn’t found out that the clothes covering him belonged to 
Yue Feng. 

Whoa! 

Seeing Jiang Hongyu wake up, everyone around was extremely excited. Couldn’t help 
but sigh in admiration. 

“Sect Master’s jade pendant is really a good thing.” 

“Yes, Miss Hongyu was in such a serious coma, but under the stimulation of Hanyu, she 
woke up so quickly.” 

While everyone was talking, Xiaorou was also full of joy . , and shouted at Jiang 
Hongyu: “Sister Hongyu, you can be considered awake.” 

After saying that, Xiaorou pointed at Ye Xingyu two, and continued: “Sister Hongyu, 
these two people slandered the pavilion master and said he If you try to sully you, you 
must return the innocence to the pavilion master.” 

At the end, Xiaorou did not forget to give Ye Xingyu two glances. 

In her heart, Yue Feng was a gentleman and would never do such despicable things. 

Seeing Xiaorou say this, Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi both sneered. 

What? 

On the other hand, Jiang Hongyu trembled as she looked at Yue Feng subconsciously, 
only to feel her brain buzzing. 

Yue Feng wants to defile me? 

Although he is very informal on weekdays, he is not such a person, but for no reason, 
why did Ye Xingyu and the two identify him? 

“Hongyu.” 

At this moment, Deng Shiqi took a step forward and asked Jiang Hongyu, “What 
happened before? Do you still have any impression? Think about it, everyone will 
decide for you. 

” Deng Shiqi didn’t want to deal with this kind of thing. 

But this is the main altar of Beihai Constellation after all, Jiang Hongyu is really going to 
have an accident, and Beihai Constellation has an unshirkable responsibility. 



Swish! 

At this moment, all the eyes in the room focused on Jiang Hongyu. 

Huh …. 

Under everyone’s attention, Jiang Hongyu let out a light sigh of relief, then put her hand 
on her forehead and recalled: “After the banquet was over, I went back to my room, and 
then Senior Brother Xingyu specially brought me sober soup and drank it. After that, I 
don’t know anything.” 

Shuh! 

The moment the words fell, the eyes of the audience suddenly turned to Ye Xingyu, and 
they secretly guessed in their hearts. 

Could it be… is it that Ye Xingyu fainted Jiang Hongyu? 

Seeing this situation, Yue Feng showed a smile, the truth is about to be revealed to the 
public, and he doesn’t have to suffer injustice. 

Xiaorou was even more excited, pointed at Ye Xingyu and shouted: “It seems that the 
situation is very obvious, that is, you are unconscious Sister Hongyu, and you want to 
slander my pavilion master. You are shameless. 

” Xiao Rou was very angry, Yue Feng taught her the art of alchemy, so in Xiao Rou’s 
heart, he completely regarded Yue Feng as a benefactor, but now, Yue Feng was 
slandered by Ye Xingyu, how could he not be angry? 
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voice fell, and everyone looked at Ye Xingyu’s eyes and couldn’t hide their anger. 

Gudong! 

Faced with this situation, Ye Xingyu panicked, but he still blushed and argued: “You little 
girl 

, stop talking nonsense here, how could I prescribe medicine for Junior Sister Hongyu?” 
Jiang Hongyu explained, “Junior Sister Hongyu, after you drank the hangover soup, you 
lay down and rested. I didn’t dare to disturb, so I left.” As he 

spoke, Ye Xingyu glanced at Chen Shangzhi for help. 

As soon as he finished speaking, Chen Shangzhi strode out, nodded and said, “Yes, 
Senior Sister Hongyu, I can testify that I couldn’t sleep at the time. When I was passing 



here, I met Senior Brother coming out of your room. If there is a conspiracy, how can I 
not see it?” 

“Afterwards, I went around the neighborhood with my senior brother, and when we 
came back, we met Yue Feng who was plotting against you.” 

Ye Xingyu kept nodding his head: “Yes. That’s right, that’s it.” 

This…. 

Hearing this, Jiang Hongyu’s delicate face suddenly became confused, and her heart 
was also a little confused. 

Ye Xingyu has Chen Shangzhi to testify, which shows that he is innocent. 

Could it be that… Yue Feng is the lecher? 

At the same time, everyone around them also looked at each other, the situation 
became more and more confusing, and for a while, they were all uncertain. 

really interesting! 

Seeing this situation, Yue Feng couldn’t help sneering, and looked at Chen Shangzhi 
with burning eyes: “You say that there is no evidence, you keep saying that I am trying 
to defile Jiang Hongyu, what evidence do you have?” 

“I don’t think you need to help your senior brother to cover up. He sent Jiang Hongyu 
sober soup before, so he secretly put medicine in the soup, and then took advantage of 
Jiang Hongyu’s unconsciousness, and planned to do something wrong.” The 

words were loud. 

“I…” 

Ye Xingyu’s face flushed, and he didn’t know how to refute for a while, so he could only 
look at Chen Shangzhi for help. 

The younger brother has a quick mind and can only rely on him when it is critical. 

Ha ha! 

At this moment, Chen Shangzhi looked at Yue Feng with a half-smile but not a smile: 
“You want evidence, right? Look back and see if the clothes on Senior Sister Hongyu 
belong to you?” 



“You were about to commit violence, and I and I Senior brother broke in, you were very 
panicked at the time, so you put your clothes on Senior Sister Hongyu, the clothes are 
evidence, you can’t deny it.” The 

last word fell, Chen Shangzhi raised his finger and pointed at Jiang Hongyu’s coat. 

Anyway, Jiang Hongyu had already drank the decoction, and there was no trace left. In 
this case, Yue Feng’s coat was more able to attract everyone’s attention. 

Swish. 

At the same time, the eyes of everyone present were suddenly focused on Jiang 
Hongyu. 

“This… is really Yue Feng’s clothes.” 

“I didn’t pay attention to it just now.” 

“According to this, the truth is revealed? Yue Feng is the liar.” 

Everyone whispered, looking at Yue Feng’s eyes, They couldn’t hide their 
disappointment. In their hearts, the evidence was solid at this time, and the person who 
really wanted to sully Jiang Hongyu was undoubtedly Yue Feng. 

This… 

for a time, Xiaorou’s delicate body trembled, and her mind was clouded. 

How could this be? The pavilion master is not such a person. 

Yue Feng was also stunned. He never thought that Chen Shangzhi was so cunning to 
make a fuss on his jacket. When she came in just now, she saw Jiang Hongyu had 
nothing to hide, so she instinctively took off her coat and covered her, but she didn’t 
expect it to become evidence in the end. 

“Hongyu!” 

Depressed, Yue Feng took a deep breath and began to explain to Jiang Hongyu: “This 
coat belongs to me, just now…” 

Just before he finished speaking, Jiang Hongyu was full of shame and anger, and her 
hands were fierce. He lifted up and slapped him hard. 

Snapped! 



With this slap, Jiang Hongyu almost used all her strength, and she heard a crisp sound, 
and the whole room was instantly silent. 

“You…you go out.” Jiang Hongyu was very embarrassed at this time. Looking at Yue 
Feng’s eyes, she couldn’t hide her disgust and disappointment, and said coldly: “I don’t 
want to see you.” 

Like everyone else , Jiang Hongyu didn’t believe it was Yue Feng at first, but he was 
covered with his coat, the evidence was conclusive, and he didn’t want to doubt it. 
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“Good fight!” 

Seeing this scene, Ye Xingyu couldn’t be more excited, and hurriedly shouted: “Junior 
Sister Hongyu, such a shameless person must be taught a lesson.” When he spoke, his 
heart was also very happy. 

At the same time, he did not forget to look at Chen Shangzhi approvingly. 

Haha… As expected, the younger brother is still witty. With only one coat, Yue Feng is 
left speechless. 

Chen Shangzhi was also full of smiles. The next second, Chen Shangzhi 

took a hypocritical step forward and said to Jiang Hongyu, “Senior Sister Hongyu, do 
you want me and my brother to vent your anger and teach this Yue Feng a lesson?” 

Looking at Yue Feng, he couldn’t hide his contempt. 

You have no strength at all, how dare you fight with us? Looking for death. 

However, at this time, Jiang Hongyu was irritable and shook her head: “You all go out, I 
want to be alone.” During this period of time, she started hating Yue Feng, and 
gradually turned into respect and admiration. 

And tonight, knowing that she was almost tainted by Yue Feng, Jiang Hongyu’s 
affection for him disappeared instantly. 

This kind of gap in the heart, anyone else would not be able to accept it. 

Yue Feng covered his face, not knowing whether to laugh or cry, so he turned and 
walked out of the room. He knew that Jiang Hongyu was very upset now, and in this 
case, it was useless to explain. 

Huh…. 



Seeing this scene, everyone around was silent. 

Deng Shiqi looked at the back of Yue Feng leaving, shook his head secretly, and then 
greeted everyone to leave. 

Now that the truth is revealed, there is no need to stay. After all, Yue Feng is the Pill 
Pavilion Pavilion Master of Chunyang Palace and has a special status. Even Deng Shiqi 
did not do his best to deal with him. 

After returning to the room, Yue Feng continued to meditate cross-legged. 

Squeak! 

At this moment, Xiaorou pushed the door and walked in, her delicate face was full of 
complexity: “Pavilion Master, what the hell is going on?” 

Until now, she still doesn’t believe that Yue Feng is a daring womanizer. . 

Yue Feng smiled bitterly and said slowly, “I’ve already told you what happened, don’t 
you believe me?” With that, Yue Feng explained the details of how to take off his jacket 
and cover Jiang Hongyu. 

“So it is.” 

Knowing the details, Xiaorou stomped her feet angrily: “Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi, 
it’s really abominable, they are clearly plotting against Sister Hongyu, but they keep 
slandering you, the pavilion master.” 

“No way. , I must go and make it clear with Sister Hongyu.” After 

speaking, Xiaorou was about to push the door and go out. But it was stopped by Yue 
Feng. 

“Forget it!” 

Yue Feng took a deep breath, shook his head and said, “She’s upset right now, and 
you’re useless in the past. The truth will come in broad daylight sooner or later, don’t 
worry.” 

“It’s getting late, you should rest quickly. Right.” 

Seeing him say that, Xiaorou could only resist the urge in her heart and nodded. 

Early the next morning, Jiang Hongyu took the first step and returned to Chunyang 
Palace, apparently because of what happened last night and did not want to go with 
Yue Feng. 



This made Yue Feng very helpless. 

What made Yue Feng speechless was that when the news of last night spread, the 
entire Beihai Constellation believed that Yue Feng was one of the ten lechers. 

However, Yue Feng was too lazy to explain, greeted Xiaorou, and began to return to 
Chunyang Palace. 

Swish… 

Just after leaving the boundary of the Beihai Constellation General Altar, two figures 
suddenly appeared on the mountain road ahead, blocking the way. 

The two sneered, it was Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi. 

What are these two idiots going to do? 

Seeing them, Yue Feng frowned and said angrily, “You two, what do you mean?” Yue 
Feng was still on fire last night, and when he saw them again, he naturally didn’t look 
good. 

Xiaorou next to her was also full of vigilance. 

Hehe… 

Chen Shangzhi sneered and took the lead: “Yue Feng, what happened last night, don’t 
think Jiang Hong won’t be held accountable, it’s over, we all feel that you are such a 
scum from the three major sects. Shame .” The 

voice fell, Ye Xingyu took a step forward and said coldly: “Yes, my two brothers and 
sisters made a special trip to wait here and teach you a good lesson.” 
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Although he successfully slandered Yue Feng last night, Ye Xingyu still felt uneasy. 
After discussing it with Chen Shangzhi this morning, he intercepted Yue Feng on the 
way and planned to teach him a lesson and export his anger. 

Seeing their appearance, Yue Feng smirked. 

Do these two really think I’m being bullied? 

Thinking to himself, Yue Feng said lightly, “What do you guys think?” 



Hehe! 

When the words fell, Ye Xingyu sneered, unable to hide his arrogance: “How is it? Jiang 
Hongyu and I were childhood sweethearts, but last night, they were almost tainted by 
you, how could I easily spare you? 

” You escaped the disaster, but at this moment, hehe, you are not so lucky.” 

When he said this, Ye Xingyu’s face was gloomy, he said it well, because Deng Shiqi 
was present yesterday, it was really difficult to teach Yue Feng a lesson, but Now that 
he has left the area of the Beihai Constellation General Altar, he has no worries. 

A fool. 

In the face of Ye Xingyu’s arrogance, Yue Feng scolded inwardly and said lightly: “What 
is the truth, you and I both know in my heart, you people from Tianhaimen like to 
confuse black and white and do such despicable things?” The 

voice fell. , Xiaorou on the side couldn’t help but said loudly: “Ye Xingyu, don’t spray 
people with blood, you are the one who drugged Sister Hongyu last night, and you are 
the one who wants to do bad things.” 

“And you slandered my family. Pavilion Master, you are really shameless, wait, when I 
return to Chunyang Palace, I will tell Sister Hongyu the truth and let her see who you 
are.” 

When she said these words, even though Xiaorou Yufeng was not very Sharp, but also 
awe-inspiring, irrefutable. 

Swish! 

Hearing this, Ye Xingyu’s face instantly turned gloomy, and he glared at Xiaorou 
fiercely: “Damn girl, dare to talk to me like this, and when I finish teaching Yue Feng, I 
will take care of you. 
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” Senior brother, his status is extraordinary, and Xiaorou in front of him is just a little dan 
boy in Chunyang Palace. He dares to insult himself like this, he can’t bear it. 

Huh .. 

Aware of the cruelty in Ye Xingyu’s eyes, Xiaorou was very flustered and quickly hid 
behind Yue Feng. Yue Feng frowned, very unhappy in his heart, and said 



coldly to Ye Xingyu: “Are you all that good at it? To frighten a little girl, if you have 
anything, come at me.” 

He turned his head towards Xiaorou and said in a low voice, “Wait a minute, run away, 
and I’ll deal with these two.” 

At this time, Yue Feng was already angry, you know, what happened last night made 
him feel Holding back the fire, seeing Ye Xingyu and the two actually intercepted them 
halfway, the anger in my heart couldn’t be suppressed immediately. 

Although they did not return to their peak state, it was a piece of cake to deal with Ye 
Xingyu and the two. 

“Pavilion Master!” 

Hearing this, Xiao Rou was worried, and pulled Yue Feng’s arm tightly: “I won’t leave, I 
want to be with you, they are not easy to deal with.” The 

Pavilion Master has no strength at all. No, how are Ye Xingyu’s opponents? 

Xiaorou has thought about it, and when the fight starts, she will block in front of Yue 
Feng, try her best to hold back Ye Xingyu and the two, and then give Yue Feng a 
chance to escape. 

Although Xiao Rou is a Dan child, she grew up in Chunyang Palace, and her cultivation 
realm has reached the level of an elite disciple. 

Silly girl! 

Seeing the determination in Xiaorou’s eyes, Yue Feng couldn’t help showing a smile, 
and his heart was also warm. 

The conversation between the two was very low, but it was not far away, so Ye Xingyu 
and Chen Shangzhi could hear them clearly. 

Haha… 

For a while, the two looked at each other and laughed, and couldn’t help taunting Yue 
Feng. 

“Just you, want to deal with the two of us?” Ye Xingyu couldn’t help mocking: “Looking 
at your physique, apart from alchemy, I’m afraid you can’t lift a bucket of water.” The 

words were full of contempt. 



At the same time, Chen Shangzhi sneered again and again, and then said to Ye Xingyu: 
“Elder brother, I will leave this Yue Feng to you later, this little girl, let me deal with it.” 
As 

he said, Chen Shangzhi put away After his usual honest and honest appearance, a pair 
of eyes scrutinized Xiaorou unscrupulously. 

Tsk tsk.. This girl’s film looks quite tasty. 

When he was at the Beihai Constellation General Altar before, Chen Shangzhi never 
had the opportunity to observe Xiaorou carefully, but at this moment, his eyes became 
straight when he admired it up close. 

Xiaorou is still young, not yet eighteen years old. She is not as sexy and charming as 
Jiang Hongyu, but she is also slim. At this time, she is wearing a light pink short skirt, 
which is indescribably bright and moving. 
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is like a bud that is about to bloom, it provokes reverie, and there is an urge to pick it up. 

“Okay!” 

How could Ye Xingyu not know what Chen Shangzhi was thinking, and immediately 
nodded with a smile: “This girl looks like a beautiful girl. When the younger brother 
starts, you have to be anxious to pity the fragrance and cherish the jade.” 

Anyway, it has already been torn apart. Broken face, there is nothing to worry about. 

“Hey!” Chen Shangzhi smiled evilly, nodded and said, “That’s natural.” 

Shuh! 

Seeing that the more they talked, the more explicit they were, and they were completely 
in control of the situation, Yue Feng frowned and his pupils contracted slightly. 

And Xiaorou felt Chen Shangzhi’s arrogant gaze, and her heart was also indescribably 
disgusted, her face flushed, and she couldn’t help shouting: “You two don’t go too far, 
don’t forget, our Chunyang Palace and you Heavenly Haimen, or the Alliance.” 

“If you do this, you won’t be afraid to go back and be punished?” 

Punishment? 

Hearing this, Ye Xingyu and the two smiled even more. 



Immediately, Chen Shangzhi said slowly: “Little girl, your pavilion master almost defiled 
Jiang Hongyu last night, and everyone in the North Sea Stars knows that, no matter if 
it’s true or not, he has lost all the face of your Chunyang Palace. Allied disciples, it 
doesn’t hurt to help Chunyang Palace teach him a lesson.” 

“If you don’t believe it, you can try it, go back to Chunyang Palace and tell what you 
know, and see at the end that they believe you. Well, still believe us…” 

When he said this, Chen Shangzhi’s face was full of sinister and cunning. 

“you…” 

At this moment, Xiaorou’s delicate body trembled, her heart pounded with anger, and 
her delicate face flushed red, but she was speechless to refute. 

Because Chen Shangzhi said it well, Xiaorou has a humble position in Chunyang 
Palace, just a little Dan Tong, her words are hardly convincing. 

However, in a hurry, Xiaorou also gave it up, pulled out the sword on her body, and her 
eyes were full of determination: “Whatever you do, anyway, with me here, none of you 
want to hurt the pavilion master.” The 

last one As the words fell, Xiaorou drew out her long sword, and posed a sword trick. 

Haha… 

However, Xiao Rou’s appearance, in the eyes of Ye Xingyu and the two, was a fearless 
resistance, and the acquaintance laughed at that time. 

“Interesting, a little Dan Tong, dare to fight with us?” 

“Little girl has a very strong personality…” 

Listening to the mockery of the two, Xiaorou bit her lip tightly and did not respond, but 
with a determined expression, There was no intention of going back. 

Silly girl. 

Seeing this situation, Yue Feng was moved beyond words, and immediately shouted at 
Ye Xingyu: “Two big men, humiliating a little girl, is this the recuperation of Tianhaimen 
disciples? Tsk tsk, today is really insightful. It’s here.” 

When he said this, Yue Feng’s face was full of contempt, and at the same time he 
pulled Xiaorou behind him: “Listen to me, don’t act rashly.” 



Xiaorou’s strength is too shallow, and she is not the opponent of these two at all. Only 
to be humiliated in vain. 

“Pavilion Master…” Xiaorou suddenly became anxious: “But you have no strength, I can 
protect you…” In the past half month, Yue Feng has taught so many alchemy recipes, 
Xiaorou Soft heart is grateful, this is the time to repay, how can I miss it? 

However, Yue Feng’s face was resolute: “I am the pavilion master, listen to me, this is 
an order.” The 

voice was not loud, but there was an unquestionable majesty. 

call! 

Feeling the aura of Yue Feng, Xiao Rou was in a trance for a moment. The pavilion 
master has no strength, but he can actually exude such a powerful aura. 

In a trance, Xiaorou nodded. 

Mad! 

Seeing Yue Feng at this time, he dared to speak out and mock, Ye Xingyu and Chen 
Shangzhi were both angry in an instant. 

The next second, Ye Xingyu’s eyes were full of contempt, and he retorted: “It’s really 
interesting, you are the pavilion master of Dan Pavilion, but you need a girl to protect 
you. I’ll be ashamed for you, and have the face to talk about us? 

” Chen Shangzhi, who couldn’t wait, couldn’t bear it any longer, and shouted: “Senior 
brother, don’t talk nonsense with him, let’s do it.” 

Whoosh! 

The voice fell, Chen Shangzhi’s eyes locked on Xiaorou tightly, and the figure burst out. 

Chapter 5198 

Ye Xingyu responded and pulled out his long sword. 

hum! 

In the next second, Ye Xingyu’s inner strength exploded and rushed towards Yue Feng, 
his eyes couldn’t hide his pride: “Yue Feng, if you don’t want to be abolished by me, just 
kneel down and call Grandpa.” 



At this time, Ye Xingyu was full of yin Ruthless, this time, I must teach Yue Feng a good 
lesson, let him know, and provoke the fate of his own woman. 

In his heart, Yue Feng didn’t have the slightest strength, there was a little girl beside 
him, she was completely meat on the chopping board, and he could torture him as 
much as he wanted to. 

Haha… 

Looking at Ye Xingyu rushing up, Yue Feng said with an indifferent expression, “What 
did you say? Are you going to call my grandfather?” 

Hearing this answer, Ye Xingyu became furious: “You are looking for death!” 

Even at this time, you dare to talk back, what is not courting death? 

In anger, Ye Xingyu accelerated. 

At this time, Chen Shangzhi, who was the first to do it, had already rushed to the front. 
In a hurry, Xiaorou just held the long sword tightly and fought fiercely with Chen 
Shangzhi. 

Dangdangdang… 

The long swords of the two kept colliding, sending out bursts of crispness, and she saw 
Xiaorou biting her lip and being forced to retreat again and again. 

Although Xiaorou’s strength has reached the level of an elite disciple, she is not Chen 
Shangzhi’s opponent. After all, Chen Shangzhi is a leader among the younger 
generation in Tianhaimen. 

“I’ll take off your hand first.” 

At this moment, Ye Xingyu rushed to the front, screamed viciously, and the long sword 
in his hand drew a cold light, and slashed directly at Yue Feng’s arm. 

“Ouch!” 

Seeing that his arm was about to be cut off, Yue Feng made a panicked look, shouted, 
turned and ran into the woods behind him. 

To be honest, with Yue Feng’s current strength, it only takes one move to subdue Ye 
Xingyu, but if he does this, the fact that he is cultivating will not be concealed. 

When arguing with Ye Xingyu just now, Yue Feng quietly observed the surroundings 
and decided to trap the two people in the woods not far away. 



run? 

Seeing Yue Feng turn around and run away, Ye Xingyu felt even more contemptuous in 
his heart. He shouted at that time and chased after him. At the same time, the long 
sword in his hand once again burst into a shock, pointing directly at the back of Yue 
Feng’s heart. 

With this sword, Ye Xingyu burst into eight levels of skill, and he was very confident that 
even if he couldn’t kill Yue Feng, he could still injure him. 

However, what he didn’t expect was that Yue Feng seemed to have eyes behind him. 
He did not wait for the long sword to pierce his body, and his body flickered to the side. 
He didn’t stop at all, and continued to flee towards the woods. 

Mad! 

For a time, Ye Xingyu was furious. Yue Feng was so lucky that he avoided his own 
sword. 

Just as he shook his head, he saw that Yue Feng had rushed into the woods. 

After entering the woods, Yue Feng pretended to be very nervous and shouted: “Aiya, 
Ye Xingyu, you have a very bad heart, you say you want to teach me a lesson, but you 
want my life in your heart, fortunately, I flashed quickly just now, Otherwise, you will kill 
him with a single sword.” As he 

spoke, Yue Feng looked around, pretending to be looking for a place to hide, but 
secretly broke some small trees with the thickness of his arms. 

Haha.. 

Seeing Yue Feng’s nervous expression, Ye Xingyu grinned, his face grim: “What if I 
killed you? Anyway, no one knows about the barren mountains and mountains here.” 

“After killing you, we are brothers who enjoy your little Dantong, and then send her on 
the road. After Chunyang Palace investigates, there is no evidence of death, and they 
will only think that you have encountered robbers on the way.” 

As he said, Ye Xingyu Holding the long sword tightly, he rushed in directly. 

Whoops! 

Seeing him rushing into the woods, Yue Feng pretended to be very flustered and 
shouted, then turned to dodge. 



While dodging, Yue Feng continued to break the small tree, which seemed to be 
accidentally broken, but in fact, Yue Feng had unknowingly deployed a formation. 

Ye Xingyu didn’t take Yue Feng seriously at first, and even planned to subdue him 
within three moves, but gradually, he felt that something was wrong. 

It was clear that Yue Feng was just a few meters ahead, but no matter how fast Ye 
Xingyu accelerated, he could never catch up. 
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Mad! 

For a time, Ye Xingyu was shocked and angry, and there was some doubts in his heart. 

What a hell, this kid obviously has no strength, but why can’t he catch up? 

At this time, Ye Xingyu didn’t know that he was trapped in the formation by Yue Feng. 

Bang Bang Bang… 

And outside the woods, Chen Shangzhi was still fighting with Xiaorou, but in fact, it was 
Chen Shangzhi who was teasing Xiaorou all the time. He was much stronger than 
Xiaorou, and he was not in a hurry Uniform, but admiring Xiaorou’s posture while 
fighting each other. 

“Little girl’s swordsmanship is good…but unfortunately, there is no threat to me.” 

“Hee hee, why don’t you give up resistance… wait for me later, I will teach you powerful 
swordsmanship… .” 

Facing Chen Shangzhi’s constant ridicule, Xiaorou was anxious and angry, but she 
couldn’t get rid of Chen Shangzhi. 

The more anxious Xiao Rou is, the more excited Chen Shangzhi is. 

“Junior Brother!” 

However, just when Chen Shangzhi was about to go further, he suddenly heard Ye 
Xingyu’s anxious cry from the woods: “Come here and help, this Yue Feng is a bit evil.” 

There was anger in his voice. 

what’s the situation? 



Hearing the shout, Chen Shangzhi frowned, Senior Brother wouldn’t be able to win even 
an uncultivated person, right? 

Muttering in his heart, Chen Shangzhi turned his head to look subconsciously, and was 
stunned when he saw it. 

At the same time, Xiaorou also looked into the woods, and in an instant, her delicate 
body trembled, her eyes widened, and her mind went blank. 

In the woods, Ye Xingyu and Yue Feng were clearly not far away, but for some reason, 
Ye Xingyu couldn’t catch him, as if there was an invisible barrier between them. 

“Senior brother!” In the 

next second, Chen Shangzhi reacted and couldn’t help shouting: “What are you doing, 
this kid has no strength at all, how did you catch it so hard?” 

Ye Xingyu was embarrassed and depressed again , said angrily: “Nonsense, I said it all, 
this kid is very evil, come and help me.” 

When he said this, Ye Xingyu was very angry. 

The dignified Tianhaimen disciple can’t even catch a single strength. It would be too 
embarrassing to spread this out. 

It’s really troublesome…. 

Hearing this, Chen Shangzhi was very depressed, the little beauty in front of him was 
exhausted, and he could take it down with a few more moves, but at this juncture, Ye 
Xingyu asked him to help, I was immediately conflicted. 

But the other party is a senior brother after all, and Chen Shangzhi is not easy to refuse. 

“Little beauty, let’s continue playing later.” Chen Shangzhi said at Xiaorou with a smile, 
then turned and rushed into the woods. 

Seeing this, Xiaorou suddenly became anxious. 

The two of these four brothers went together, the pavilion master must be more 
fortunate than fortunate. 

“Pavilion Master!” 

Thinking to herself, Xiao Rou shouted at Yue Feng in the woods, “I’ll help you.” With 
that, she clenched her sword tightly, ready to rush in to help. 



However, he was stopped by Yue Feng before he took a few steps. 

“Little Rou.” 

At this time, Yue Feng’s face was solemn: “Don’t come in, I will deal with the two of 
them, you hurry up and go back to Chunyang Palace first.” The formation has been 
deployed, and it is more than enough to trap Ye Xingyu two, and Xiaorou is not needed 
at all. help. 

Moreover, when Yue Feng is ready to use his own methods to teach the two brothers a 
lesson, in order to avoid exposure of their identities, it is better for Xiaorou to avoid 
them. 

“I…” 

Hearing this, Xiaorou bit her lip tightly and hesitated: “I’m not leaving, Pavilion Master, I 
want to be with you.” 

In her heart, she didn’t think Yue Feng could deal with Ye Xingyu and the two. . 

Ugh! 

Yue Feng sighed, not knowing whether to laugh or cry, but he still said with a straight 
face: “What? I don’t listen to what I said? Hurry up, otherwise, you will not be allowed to 
enter the Pill Pavilion in the future.” 

Seeing that Yue Feng was a little angry, Xiaorou’s delicate body trembled, and then she 
nodded: “Pavilion Master, you must be careful, I am the Chunyang Palace to rescue 
soldiers now.” 

After saying this, Xiaorou gave Yue Feng a deep look, and then she was reluctant to 
part. Leave. 

Mad! 

Seeing Xiaorou leave, Chen Shangzhi suddenly became anxious, glared at Yue Feng 
and shouted, “You are alone, and you still want to deal with me and the big brother? I 
will call you later, you can’t survive, you can’t die.” 

Chapter 5200 The 

last word fell, and Chen Shangzhi rushed directly into the formation deployed by Yue 
Feng. 

Chen Shangzhi thought about it, first help Ye Xingyu catch Yue Feng, and then go after 
Xiaorou. After all, Yue Feng has no strength at all, so it is easy to deal with. 



However he was wrong. 

What’s up with Madd? 

After entering the formation, Chen Shangzhi was secretly shocked. He clearly felt that 
the trees in front of him seemed to be moving. No matter how fast he accelerated, there 
were always a few trees standing between him and Yue Feng. 

“Senior Brother!” 

In shock, Chen Shangzhi couldn’t help but asked Ye Xingyu who was not far away: 
“What’s going on? Why are these trees around so strange?” 

“I know so?” Holding back the fire, he said angrily, “If it weren’t for the evil trees around 
me, would I need you to come in and help?” 

For a while, the two brothers tried to surround Yue Feng while talking, but what made 
them depressed was that no matter what How tacit understanding the two cooperated, 
they were always a few meters away from Yue Feng. 

At this time, Ye Xingyu and Chen Shangzhi didn’t know that they were trapped in a ‘four 
images and five elements’ formation. This formation seemed simple. Otherwise, don’t 
even think about it for the rest of your life. 

Hehe… 

Seeing the annoyed look of the two, Yue Feng showed a smile, and his mood was 
indescribably smooth. 

These two idiots, don’t they know they’re trapped? 

Thinking of this, Yue Feng walked out of the formation slowly, and laughed and mocked 
at Ye Xingyu: “This is the strength of your Tianhaimen? It doesn’t look very good.” 

“I can’t even catch a person without strength, you What’s the use?” 

While saying this, Yue Feng was sitting on a stone outside the woods with a leisurely 
look, Xiaorou should have gone far now, no worries, just play with these two people. 

Mad! 

Ye Xingyu and the two were originally in a irritable mood, but when they heard Yue 
Feng’s mockery, they became even more angry. 

“You kid is courting death.” Ye Xingyu roared and was about to rush out of the 
formation, but he tried several times and failed. 



Chen Shangzhi calmed down, he realized something quickly, and shouted at Ye Xingyu: 
“Senior brother, no, this kid should have arranged a formation to trap us.” 

Don’t look at Chen Shangzhi’s youth, but he has a quick mind. Immediately guessed the 
formation. 

Formation? 

Hearing this, Ye Xingyu was stunned for a moment, and then his face was full of 
disbelief: “This Yue Feng can form formations, it is impossible.” How could a person 
with no cultivation strength be able to form formations? 

Haha… 

Seeing this scene, Yue Feng couldn’t be more happy, Ye Xingyu, this idiot, has been 
trapped in the formation for a long time. 

Thinking to himself, Yue Feng was about to mock a few words before leaving. 

These two brothers, one is despicable and shameless, and whether they can break the 
formation depends on their own fortunes. 

Shasha… 

But at this moment, there was a sudden sound of footsteps on the mountain road not far 
away. It doesn’t sound light, it’s fast, and it’s more than one person. 

In this barren mountain, is there anyone else coming? 

Yue Feng frowned, and immediately turned his head to look, and was stunned by this 
look. 

I saw six slim figures coming quickly. It was obviously six women, but their faces were 
covered with black veils, and they were wearing uniform black tights, revealing their 
charming curves. 

In addition, there are cloaks on the backs of the shoulders, giving people a heroic and 
sassy feeling, but everyone is filled with a suffocating aura that strangers should not 
enter. 

Although there was a veil, Yue Feng could feel that the six girls were not big, and they 
were all beautiful women. 

People from Nianhua Palace? 



In the blink of an eye, the six women arrived, and at this moment, Yue Feng was 
stunned when he saw the sign at their neckline, because this sign had been seen on 
that Xu Wenliang before. 

“Liu Jian Ji of Nianhua Palace?” 

“Broken…” 

At the same time, the two Ye Xingyu, who were trapped in the formation, were stunned 
when they saw the six women appearing, and then said subconsciously. the identity of 
the opponent. 

 


